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MASS INTENTIONS 
 

Monday, May 12 (Poniedziałek)  
 Nereus, Achilleus & Pancras 
CTK -   7:00AM †Deceased Members of the 
  Golaszewski Family r/o Irene 
  SH -   8:00AM Health of Ryan McKee r/o mother &  
  family 
  SH - 11:00AM †Deceased Members of the Pastor &  
  DeLorenzo Families r/o Cap Family 
  SH - 11:30AM May Devotions in English 
CTK - 12:00PM Recitation of the Rosary & Divine Mercy 
  Devotion 
 

Tuesday, May 13 (Wtorek) – Our Lady of Fatima 
CTK -   7:00AM †Mary Iarkowski r/o daughter-in-law, 
  Marge 
  SH -   8:00AM †Jan & Waclawa Marciniak r/o daughter, 
  children & grandchildren 
  SH - 11:00AM Mass and OLPH Novena in English 
 

Wednesday, May 14 (Środa) - Matthias 
CTK -   7:00AM †Michael Honchar r/o daughter 
  SH - 11:00AM †Michael Gavala r/o E. Mazur 
  SH - 11:30AM Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament  
  and recitation of the Holy Rosary 
  SH -   6:40PM May Devotions in Polish 
  SH -   7:00PM OLPH Novena and Mass in Polish 
 

Thursday, May 15 (Czwartek) - Isidore 
CTK -   7:00AM For the People of the Parish 
  SH -   8:00AM †Fr. Theodore Marapao (Anniv.) r/o  
  family 
  SH - 11:00AM †Lillian Patero (Anniv.) r/o husband,  
  Joseph & daughter, Alicia 
 

Friday, May 16 (Piątek)  
CTK -   7:00AM †Louise Upshaw r/o husband, Tom 
  SH - 11:00AM †Frank Fiduk r/o children 
  SH - 11:30AM Divine Mercy Devotion in English 
  SH -   6:40PM May Devotions in Polish 
  SH -   7:00PM †Jerzy & Leon Golebiewski r/o Helena,  
  Alicja & families 
 

Saturday, May 17 (Sobota)  
  SH -   8:00AM †Stanislaw Sr. & Jr. Paszuda r/o family 
  SH - 11:00AM †Sophie & George Kelman r/o family 
  SH -   2:00PM Nuptial Mass:  
  Cory Kinahan and Urszula Filipowicz  
CTK -   4:30PM †Pete & Mary Demchak r/o family 
  SH -   6:00PM †Dominick Genovese Jr. (Anniv.) r/o  
  family  
 

Sunday, May 18 (Niedziela)  
  SH -   7:00AM For the People of the Parish 
CTK -   8:30AM †Rose Stadler r/o family 
  SH -   8:30AM †Kevin J. Patrick r/o sister, Kathleen  
  Suydam 
  SH - 10:00AM †Living & Deceased Members of the  
  Altar Rosary Society 
CTK - 10:30AM †Raymond Hurilla Sr. r/o wife & family 
  SH - 11:30AM †Waclaw Mazurek r/o Konrad & Teresa  
 Puzio 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp in Sacred Heart will burn this 
week for the repose of the soul of Sophie Onka at 

the request of her daughter, Celeste. 
 

The Altar Bread & Wine in Christ the King is 
consecrated this week in honor of the Manville 

Police Dept. at the request of the Demchak Family. 
 

 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 11, 2014 
Sunday: Acts 2:14a, 36-41/1 Pt 2:20b-25/Jn 10:1-10 
Monday: Acts 11:1-18/Jn 10:11-18 
Tuesday: Acts 11:19-26/Jn 10:22-30 
Wednesday: Acts 1:15-17, 20-26/Jn 15:9-17 
Thursday: Acts 13:13-25/Jn 13:16-20 
Friday: Acts  13:26-33/Jn 14:1-6 
Saturday: Acts 13:44-52/Jn 14:7-14 
Next Sunday: Acts 6:1-7/1 Pt 2:4-9/Jn 14:1-12 
 

"Whoever enters through the gate is 
the shepherd of the sheep. The 
gatekeeper opens it for him, and the 
sheep hear his voice, as the shepherd 
calls his own sheep by name and 
leads them out. When he has driven 
out all his own, he walks ahead of 
them, and the sheep follow him, 

because they recognize his voice."  
- Jn 10:2-4 

 

4TH SUNDAY OF EASTER 
 "Whoever enters through me will be saved, and will 
come in and go out and find pasture." Jesus' analogy about the 
pasture suggests the ideas of both provision and protection. In 
this grassy field, the sheep find their sustenance. The pasture is 
also the safe zone where the Shepherd can keep tabs on his 
flock. When Jesus speaks of himself as "the gate for the sheep" 
he is telling us that through our belief in him, we too will find 
provision and protection. 
 First: provision. Jesus wants to provide for his people. 
He "came so that they might have life and have it more 
abundantly." The imagery here is of plenty, not just "enough." 
Today's psalm says, "The LORD is my shepherd; I shall not 
want...You spread the table before me...my cup overflows." 
This generous Shepherd provides not only our daily bread, but 
also our spiritual needs. "He refreshes my soul," the psalm tells 
us. When we are weary from the cares of life, the struggles of 
daily survival, and the burden of our sins, Jesus gives us 
"repose" in the "verdant pastures" of his love. Today's epistle 
follows the theme: "You had gone astray like sheep, but you 
have now returned to the shepherd and guardian of your souls." 
 This brings us to the second point: protection. Jesus 
guards us, ensuring our safety. Again, Psalm 23 declares, "Even 
though I walk in the dark valley I fear no evil; for you are at my 
side." Jesus wants to comfort us when we are frightened by 
trials or threatened by temptations. He "calls his own sheep by 
name and leads them out." Out of harm's way. We only must be 
sure we know him well enough to "recognize his voice" when 
he calls. 
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TODAY, MAY 11 
TO ALL OUR MOTHERS, 

 

HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY!! 
MAY YOU HAVE A BLESSED & 

WONDERFUL DAY! 
 

MONDAY, MAY 12 
GUITAR LESSONS FOR CHILDREN – Sacred Heart 
auditorium – 3:30 – 6PM.  A small fee will be due.  For 
more information call the parish office. 

ALTAR ROSARY MEETING – 7 PM at the St. John Neumann 
Center. 

 

TUESDAY, MAY 13 
MEN & WOMEN NEEDED TO HELP MAKE PIEROGI – 9AM 
and 6PM in the parish auditorium.  We especially need 
help at 6PM.  We have to make 1800 dozen pierogi for our 
Summer Festival, which will be here before we know it.  
No experience necessary, anyone can pinch.  Please come 
and help.  . 

 

THURSDAY, MAY 15 
ADULT CHOIR PRACTICE – 7:30PM in Sacred Heart 
Church.   

 

SUNDAY, MAY 18 
SOCCER FOR CHILDREN AND PARENTS - 2-4PM – Cooper 
Park in Lost Valley.  For more information call Fr. Slavek 
at 908-456-1953. 

OPEN HOUSE – Christ the King School – 12 Noon until 
2PM. Please take this opportunity to take a tour – Mrs. 
Benson, our principal and her staff will be there to answer 
any questions.  

 

Ogłoszenia Parafialne 
 
 

NIEDZALA, 11 MAJA 
 

WSZYSTKIEGO DOBREGO  DLA 
WSZYSTKICH MAM Z OKAZJI 
DNIA MATKI, DUŻO RADOŚCI I 
SIŁY NA TRUD WYCHOWYWANIA                                                         

DZIECI. SZCZĘŚĆ BOŻE ! 
 

PONIEDZIAŁEK, 12 MAJ 
LEKCJE GITARY - godz. 15.30. 
SPOTKANIE POLSKIEJ SCHOLI DZIECIĘCEJ o godz. 18.00 w 
sali pod kościołem. 

 

WTOREK, 13 MAJ 
POTRZEBNA POMOC W ROBIENIU PIEROGÓW (KOBIETY I 
MĘŻCZYŹNI) - godz. 9 i 18 w sali parafialnej, szczególnie 
wieczorem. Musimy przygotować 1,8 tys. tuzinów 
pierogów na letni festyn, który szybko się zbliża. Nie jest 

potrzebne doświadczenie, każdy potrafi lepić pierogi - 
przyjdź i pomóż! 

 

PIĄTEK, 16 MAJ 
PO MSZY ŚW. KRĄG BIBLIJNY - godz. 19.00. 
 

NIEDZIELA, 18 MAJ 
PIŁKA NOŻNA DLA DZIECI I RODZICÓW w godz od 14:00 
do 16:00 na boisku Cooper Park in Lost Valley. 
Szczegółowych informacji udziela i zgłoszenia przyjmuje 
O. Slavek 908-456-1953. Zapraszamy! 

DZIEŃ OTWARTYCH DRZWI - w szkole Christ the King - od 
godz. 12 do 14. Dyrektor szkoły, p. Benson, i nauczyciele 
będą do Państwa dyspozycji. 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
SUNDAY June 22, 2014 
SEE YOU THERE!!!!!!!!!! 

 
ZAPAMIETAJ TEN DZIEŃ 

NIEDZIELA 22 czerwiec, 2014 
DO ZOBACZENIA !!!!!!!!! 

 
 

CHRIST THE REDEEMER 
SUMMER CAMP  

Son Treasure Island 
July 7-11, 2014 

Volunteers Needed Email – 
ctrcamp@yahoo.com 

 
 

Weekly Vocation Prayer Schedule 
 

Sunday:  Dolores Finlan   
Monday:  Jennie Bartus 
Tuesday:   Jeff Hart 
Wednesday:  Edwina Andreyko & Helen Michno 
Thursday:  Helen Tomko  
Friday:  The Drury’s 
Saturday: Becky DInsmore 
 

 
If you are in need of any assistance after the flood 
of May 1, 2014 please contact the parish office at 
908-725-0072. 
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CHRIST THE KING 
SCHOOL NEWS 

 
There’s So Much to LOVE at CTK School 

If your child needs a new school opportunity come to  
Christ the King School today. 

Enhanced academic programs geared towards all levels. 
Flexible grouping and differentiated instruction, with small 

classes.  New state of the art computer lab, classroom 
technology, and library media center.  Art, Music, Spanish, 
Computer Labs and Gym classes augment the exciting 
curriculum.  Afterschool clubs and activities: Basketball, 
Cheerleading, Drama Club, CTK Angels, and more!  

Students develop into compassionate and caring members of 
their community with a clear moral compass. Students and 

families participate together in charitable efforts. 
Full and Half Day Pre-K & Full Day Kindergarten Classes.   

Before & After Care Available. 
Christ the King School is now enrolling and re-enrolling for 
2014-2015 school year; pre-K through 8th grade; excellent 

environment for learning!  Just call 908-526-1339 for 
information on admissions and/or to schedule a tour.  

 

JOIN US FOR A FUN NIGHT OF BINGO 
CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL - 99 North 13th Ave. 

Every Saturday 
Doors open at 6:00; Early bird 7:15; Games begin at 7:30 

Exciting games & great food!! 
For info call 908-231-1330 

 

COMING SOON 
OUR ANNUAL PARISH SUMMER FESTIVAL 

JULY 29 THROUGH AUGUST 2 
 

Please give some serious thought to giving us some 
help!  We especially appeal to our younger adults to 
give us some help in the stands, with selling tickets or 

working in the kitchen!  If you are interested in 
chairing a stand, please call Maribeth at the parish 
office.  We also need a lot of behind the scenes help.  
So won’t you please take an active role in this year’s 

festival and volunteer?   
WE ARE IN NEED OF DONATIONS OF 
PAPER TOWELS AND DISH TOWELS.  
DONATIONS CAN BE BROUGHT 

TO THE PARISH OFFICE. 
 

LETNI FESTYN PARAFIALNY 
  

Zbliża się nasz coroczny festyn parafialny. Prosimy, 
aby chętni do pomocy zgłaszali się do biura 
parafialnego.  Dziękujemy za zaangażowanie! 
 

 

We ask you for your prayers for the health 
of those in need, especially: Toni Antonelli, 
Mary Bogdan, Cecelia Bok, John Bontempo, 
Joseph & Shawn Brickley, Margaret 
Cebula, Chester Cejnowski, Luke 

Chartowich, Halina Cichon, Vincent Chiusano, Pat Cobo, 
Allison Collins,  Kaiden Crothwer, John Dombey, Dorothy 
Dinsmore, Joseph Fallon, Helen Fedor, Mary Fromosky, 
Helen Gazo, Julia Gekosky, Dorothy Gluch, Maryann 
Hughes, Stefanie Incao, Raul Jaime, Joanna Jasontek, 
Estelle Kaminski, Mary Kantorski, Stephen Kenosky, Deb 
Knitowski, Dennis Koslowski, Linda Kowal, Marie 
Krachan, Theresa Kraska, Wiktoria Lach, Janice Lalley, 
Cheyenne Licardi, Josephine Martens, Joe Matisak, Gerry 
McCormick, Quaid Mobus, Adeline Morgan, John 
Nieliwocki, Hunter Norz, Dolores Novicky, Robert Petsko, 
Skip Picciano, Marie Piorkowski, Steven Pirello, Normand 
Rivard, Jenny Rodgers,  Donna Roman, John Scanlon, Pat 
Sherwood, Victoria Soika, Andy Soltis, Ryan Sopko, Albert 
Stanski, Zdzislaw Szczepanski, Rose Tabbit, Virginia 
Tamburini, William Tomaszfski, Joe Tomko, Marilyn 
Trilone, Beverly Ulicny, Pauline Vantaggi, Helen Vrabel, 
Natalie Walkoviak, Cindy Weigel, Raymond Wisniewski, 
Joann Zielinski, Maria Zurawiecki, and Regina Zydalis. 
God of all consolation give life and health to our sisters 
and brothers for whom we pray in your Holy Name. 

Amen. 
 
 

 
 

Please pray for all of our men and women serving in 
the Armed forces, especially 

 

Lt. Colonel Boguslaw Augustyn, C.Ss.R. 
Captain Christopher Bartok  
Staff Sargeant Francis Fiduk III 

Pvt. Christopher Foley 
PFC Joshua Hussey  

Captain James A. Jablonski Jr. 
Staff Sergeant Jeff Morella USMC 

PFC Joshua Rivard 
 Commander Peter G. Rybski, Jr. 

PFC Steven Ubry 
CMA Mark J. Walyga 

 

Please let us know if you have a family member who is 
serving in the military and we will acknowledge them in our 
weekly bulletin.  Please share the good new with us when one 
of the above soldiers returns home! 

 
 

 
 

III. Cory Kinahan and Urszula Filipowicz 
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Congratulations to our 
newly Confirmed:  

Nicholas Barras 
Jacob Bentz 
Paula Bodner 

Alexander Bolek 
 T.J. Caswell 
Anthony Chey 
Gina Clementi 

Michael Clougher  
Cortney Colangelo  

Lucas Davis 
Kamilla Deak 
Melissa Demba 

Piotr Domaszewski 
 Jeffrey Fabiano 
Steven Garcia 

Michael Golankiewicz 
Shane Honkisz 
Sarah Hujber 
Mary Klein 
Hayley Klein 

Patricia Kolodziejski 
Britney Komoroski 
Monica Lallkissoon 
Aleksander Lewicki 

Maximillian Lewicki 
Thomas Libonati 
Giovanni Locham 
Anthony Lombardi 
Olivia Marnell 
Yasmine Moreno 
Danice PeBenito 

 Novena Petryk-Cordi 
Emilia Porter 
Jade Puia 

Rebecca Rezac 
Magda Skalska 
Klaudia Skoczek 
Klaudia Smutek 
Nicole Smutek 
Samantha Snell 

Katherine Strzalka 
Ryan Szoja 

Adrianna Trzmiel 
 Michael Tyle 

Patrick Urbanowicz 
Jacqueline Velona 
Madison Vitale 

 
 

CEMETERY NEWS 
 

As stated in the Sacred Heart Cemetery regulations, 
knick-knacks, mulch, wood chips, edging, fences, etc. 
are prohibited at our cemetery.  If you have any of these 
items, or any Easter decorations, on a loved one’s 
grave, they must be removed before Memorial Day.  
Our cemetery crew will begin removal and discard any 
prohibited objects after that time. 
 
Zgodnie z regulaminem naszego cmentarza wszelkie 
dodatkowe dekoracje grobów (płotki, figurki, itp.) są 
zabronione. Prosimy o ich usunięcie,a także wszelkich 
ozdób wielkanocnych, przed Memorial Day. Obsługa 
cmentarza usunie je po tym terminie na własną rękę. 
 
 
The next meeting of the 60+ Club scheduled 
for May 18 is cancelled due to the recent 
flooding conditions. Have a wonderful summer.  
Hope to see you in the fall.  

DONATIONS FOR THE PREGNANCY AID CENTER 
The Pregnancy Aid Center in Raritan helps mothers and 
babies in need.  We will be collecting donations for them on 
the third weekend of every month (next weekend).  Please 
place the items in the bins in the vestibule.  They are 
especially in need of diapers, all sizes from newborn through 
size 5.  They can also use new layette items, wipes, baby 
wash and other baby items. 
 

ZBIÓRKA NA RZECZ CENTRUM POMOCY 
 KOBIETOM W CIĄŻY 

Zbiórka na rzecz Centrum Pomocy Kobietom w Ciąży (The 
Pregnancy Aid Center) w Raritan będzie prowadzona w 
każdą trzecią niedzielę m-ca (czyli już w następną). Prosimy 
o składanie darów w pojemnikach w przedsionku kościoła. 
Potrzebne są pieluszki w rozmiarach od noworodków do 
numeru 5, nowe ubranka dla niemowląt, chusteczki 
pielęgnacyjne, kosmetyki dla dzieci i inne dziecięce 
przedmioty. 
 

CARITAS NEWS 
 

The Caritas Ministry is selling Christ the Redeemer 
T-Shirts.  They can be purchased at the parish office 
and at the Sacred Heart gift store.  Profit benefits 
the Caritas Ministry. 
 

The Caritas Emergency Committee is seeking 
volunteers to help fellow parishioners after an 
emergency.  Please contact the parish office if you 
are interested. 

 
Greetings from the Office of the Diaconate 
Over the next several months, the Office of the Diaconate will 
be publishing articles about the ministry of deacon.  The 
articles will be presented in a question and answer format.  Our 
goal is for you to become more familiar with the ministry of 
deacons, their role in our Church and the requirements for 
ordination. 
 
Question #7: 
Are you saying that most deacons are just part-time ministers? 
 
Nothing could be further from the truth!  Ordination is 
something that affects a person permanently, so being a deacon 
is not a part-time ministry.  Once ordained, the deacon is 
always a deacon, regardless of where he is or what he’s doing, 
just as a priest or bishop is always a priest or bishop even when 
they’re on vacation. 
 
A deacon is just as engaged in his ministry when he is at work 
or engaged in other activities not directly related to the Church.  
It is precisely in his leadership and presence outside formal 
ecclesial structures that the deacon can often enable and 
empower others to exercise their own diaconal responsibilities 
as Christians.  Being a deacon is a full-time reality! 
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Report of Sunday Offerings  
in Support of our Parish 

The Christ the Redeemer collection for the weekend of 
May 4, 2014 

 

Weekly budget needed:  
 CtR Parish $   16,000.00 
 CtK School $     3,000.00 
 Total $   19,000.00 
 

Weekly Collection: 
Offertory Collection  $    8,348.00 
Christ the King Collection $    1,962.00 
Diocesan Assessment Collection $    1,362.00 
Mail-Ins $    2,055.00 
Children’s donations $       123.00 
Total  $  13,850.00 
 

Budget vs. Collection: 
 Surplus/(Deficit) $   (5,150.00) 
 

Year to Date Offertory Collections 
January 2014 through June, 2014 Financial Year 

 

Six month budget: $ 503,000.00 
Weekly Collections YTD $ 262,510.00 
 Surplus/(Deficit) $(240,490.00) 
 

Thank you for your generosity and support. 
May God bless you.           Fr. Stan 

 

“And Peter said to them, ‘Repent, and be baptized every 
one of you in the name of Jesus Christ…” ACTS 2:38 
The word “repent” means to turn from sin, to change our 
actions. When it comes to change, do we take 
responsibility for change or do we think that others have 
to change instead? Change that is permanent comes from 
within, we must take control and be disciplined. 
Remember though that we are not alone, Jesus is there to 
help lighten the load. 

 
 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 
LEKCJE KATECHEZY 

 
 
REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN FOR CHILDREN WHO HAVE 
NOT PREVIOUSLY ATTENDED OUR RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION PROGRAM (INCLUDING 1ST GRADE 
STUDENTS).  PLEASE CALL ANN AT THE PARISH OFFICE 
TO REGISTER YOUR CHILD.  THE DEADLINE FOR NEW 
STUDENT REGISTRATION IS JUNE 1, 2014. 

 
PRZYJMUJEMY ZGŁOSZENIA NA LAKCJE KATECHEZY 
DO PIERWSZEJ KLASY ORAZ TYCH DZIECI, KTÓRE 
DOTYCHCZAS NIE UCZĘSZCZAŁY NA KATECHEZĘ 
TZW. CCD W NASZEJ PARAFII. PROSZĘ O 
DOKONANIE ZAPISÓW NOWYCH UCZNIÓW DO 1 
CZERWCA 2014. 

OUR CHILDREN’S GIFTS TO CHRIST THE REDEEMER PARISH 
 

My Good Deed was when I: 
Helped my classmate do his math homework.  Gerard 
Reorganized my closet.       Sophia 
Took care of my brothers.           Julia 
Helped my grandma put plates in the dishwasher. 

Jaden 
Washed the dishes for my mom.    Natalia & Abby 
Cleaned my bedroom.           Aleksandra 
Helped make dinner and set the table.    Michael 
Brushed my hair.       Gianna 
Helped my soccer team with our first game.  Rebecca 
Took care of my bunny.       Megan 
Helped clean my playroom.         Aidan 
Gave dad a message.       Robert 
Always tried to help when I can.        Justin 
Made a purse for my sister.      Melanie 
Fixed my bed.          Emily 
Played catch with my sister.           Nick 
Cleaned up my books.        Hailey 
Helped serve at Mass.         Jillian 
Cleaned all of my toys and donated some of them. 

Olivia 
Listened to my mom and dad.      Hunter 
Helped Ryan zip his jacket.         Olivia 
Helped my teacher organize.           Gina 
Helped my mom with dishes.        Martin 
Fed my dog.         Natalie 
Fixed my brother’s bed.         Justin 
Folded my clothes.          Emily 
Gave my sister the last piece of my candy.        Bella 
Took out the garbage.      Abagail 
Helped my mom clean the house.        Dylan 
Cleaned my brother’s room.         Adam 
Helped with yard work.            Eric 
Made my bed.       Michael 
Helped my sister put away her clothes.   Siobhan 
Was kind.            Anna 
 

Remember to put your first and last name and your grade on 
your envelopes. 


